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CLASS, CLUB OFFICERS ELECTED 

From left to right are the class presidents: Bob Mitchell, Senior; 
Bill Roddy, Junior; James Van Hook, Sophomore; David Moore, Fresh¬ 
man. 

Mrs. Greene 
Presents Recital 

MRS. MABEL COONER GREENE 

Mrs. Mabel Cooner Greene pre¬ 
sented “The White Cliffs of Dover,” 
a dramatic reading written by 
Alice D. Miller in the Fine Arts 
auditorium to a standing-room- 
only audience at 7:45 p.m., Friday, 
October 14. She was assisted by 
soprano soloist, Mrs. Rose Mer¬ 
chant Pickard, and the piano ac¬ 
companist, Miss Barbara McClain. 
Mrs. Greene received a bouquet of 
red roses from her sister, Miss 
Elzora Cooner, and her cousin, 
Mrs. Emma Lee Jared, amid the 
applause of an appreciative audi¬ 
ence. 

Twelve years of experience as 
professor of speech and sponsor of 
Trevecca’s Speech Club were the 
developing background for Mrs. 
Greene’s speech recital, which en¬ 
tailed many weeks of memoriza¬ 
tion and dramatic practice to pro¬ 
duce the two-part performance. 

Mrs. Pickard sang the American 
patriotic melodies, “This is My 
Country,” and “Battle Hymn of 
the Republic;” the European love 
songs, “Sylvelin,” and “Amerilli;” 
the English folk tune, “The White 
Cliffs of Dover.” 

The recital was presented joint¬ 
ly by the Fine Arts Department 
and the Trevecca Speech Club. 

Ushers and usherettes were: 
Martha Cox, Larry Ries, Edra 
Hammond, and John William 
Farish. 

As of September 30, the col¬ 
lege department with 460 en¬ 
rolled shows a ten per cent in¬ 
crease over last year. Total 
enrollment is 535. 

On November 4, the Future 
Teachers Association will present 
films after a week of activities for 
National Education Week. 

Twenty-One States, 
Cuba Represented 
In Freshman Class 

A total of one hundred sixty-six 
new freshmen enrolled last month 
for the fall quarter. The follow¬ 
ing is a list by states. 

ALABAMA: Martin Benson, 
Michael Golden, Sharon Stewart, 
Ann Edmonds, Charles Baka, Jan¬ 
ice Price-Williams, Billy Joe 
Richey, Edith Hamilton, Erin Clay¬ 
ton, Alma Kirkland, James Lasley, 
and Carol Young. 

FLORIDA: Carol Allison, Don¬ 
ald Irwin, Thomas Houseman, 
Barbara Jones, Angela Peterson, 
Karen Skinner, Chiquita Russell, 
Ann Rushton, Bob Rouse, Judith 
Sykes, Phyllis Buss, Syble Ann 
Jones, Ruth Christensen, Donna 
Cornelius, Wyatt Dodd, Lebron 
Fairbanks, Robert Allison, Phoebe 
Bowne, John Bunce, Cindy Chesley, 
Carol Cornelius, Fred Cunning¬ 
ham, Arline Phillips, Kenneth Wal¬ 
do, Carol Wright, Altha Meighan, 
Barbara Johnson, Lillian Buckner, 
Fred Cobbs, Joyce Pollings, Mary 
Moore, Franklin Stephens, James 
Young, and David Wallace. 

GEORGIA: Marjorie Chambers, 
James Foster, Jan Gosa, Barbara 
Minchey, Ann James, Bill Beasly, 
Wanda Coburn, Jerry McCant, 
Doyle Brittain, Carolyn Young, 
Jeannetta Bartley, Carol Bryant, 
Helen Bohler, Winifred Davidson, 
Donna Hutchinson, Philip Neeley, 
Don Reeves, and Janie England. 

(Cont. on p. 2, col. 1) 

Tops On Tests 

Are Disclosed 
Upon entering Trevecca Naza- 

rene College all freshmen are 
given entrance examinations be¬ 
fore complete acceptance can be 
made. These tests include Mathe¬ 
matics, English Comprehension, 
Silent Reading Test, and Bible 
Test. They were given on Septem¬ 
ber 15 and 16 this year. 

Charlotte Porter and Michael 
Golden were tied at the top of the 
list in the College Qualification 
Test, which included mathematics, 
social studies, science, verbal 
expression. After them were Boyd 
Carter, Marty Cox, and Thomas 
Houseman. On the Bible test, Sam¬ 
uel Tinsley and James Lasley were 
the high ranking students. Char¬ 
lotte Porter and Michael Golden 
were first and second, and Janie 
England, third, on the English 
Comprehension Test. 

(Cont. on p. 3, col. 4) 

Friday Evening 
Programs Presented 

Some of the underclassmen en¬ 
tertained a Friday evening audi¬ 
ence with a talent contest on 
October 7. The contestants were 
all freshmen except Jim Stocks, a 
sophomore, who really won the 
prize with his solo, “Blue Hawaii,” 
on the electric guitar. However, 
since the contest was just for 
freshmen, the judges with the help 
of the audience placed David Gray’s 
organ solo, “I Dream of Jeanie 
With the Light Brown Hair,” in 
first place. Beverly McFillen re¬ 
cited a reading called “Backbone.” 
A vocal solo, “Two Marionettes,” 
was presented by Patsy Wood. 
Adding to the musical variety were 
an accordian number, “Black Hawk 
Waltz,” by Charlotte Porter, and 
a trombone medley composed of 
“This Nearly Was Mine,” “Bali 
Hai,” and “Some Enchanted Eve¬ 
ning,” by Jerry Appleby. The 
three sisters, Donna, Norma, and 
Carol Cornelius, sang “That’s Why 
I Want to Go.” 

On October 21 the Science Club 
presented a seventy-five minute 
film, “A Great Adventure,” in the 
Fine Arts auditorium. This film 
of the cycle of nature and man’s 
place in that never-ending spiral is 
enveloped in the story of a great 
adventure. It is the tale of two 
boys and their family living on a 
Swedish farm amid northern wild 
life, their relations with their ani¬ 
mal neighbors and the animals’ 
fight for survival as they prey on 
each other. 

Do not plan anything for Friday 
evening, October 28. Expect to 
come to the most unusual, most 
exciting Halloween party ever to 
be at Trevecca. The juniors are 
planning this, and the place and 
all that is planned are surprises. 

MOCK ELECTION RESULTS 
Nixon-Lodge  369 
Kennedy-Johnson .. 27 

CHAPEL BELLS 
The fall revival continues in the 

chapel services with students find¬ 
ing spiritual help. 

On Monday, October 10, Profes¬ 
sor Leon Chambers brought a stir¬ 
ring chapel message on keeping 
alive the revival w'hich has started 
at Trevecca. 

Rev. John S. Logan, from Lon¬ 
don, England, presented four chap¬ 
el messages from October 11-14. 

Rev. Logan, a native of Scot¬ 
land, was educated at the Univer¬ 
sity of London. He has held major 
conventions and camp meetings on 
both sides of the Atlantic Ocean. 
He succeeded Dr. Oswald Cham¬ 
bers as pastor of Speakes Hall 
which later became the First 
Church of the Nazarene. 

During World War II, Rev. Lo¬ 
gan conducted daily prayer serv¬ 
ices in Buckingham Palace and led 
a number of the members of the 
royal household to Christ. 

Rev. Logan has been president 
of Vernard College, University 
Park, Iowa, for the past two years. 
This school is a holiness Bible col¬ 
lege. He was editor of a British 
holiness publication. He is married 
to a former Salvation Army offi¬ 
cer, and has one recently married 
daughter. 

Dr. Lawrence B. Hicks was the 
special speaker for chapel hour 
October 17-21. A former Trevecca 
student, Dr. Hicks was graduated 
from the University of the South 
at Sewanee, Tennessee. Trevecca 
Nazarene College bestowed the 
honorary degree of D.D. on him. 
Dr. Hicks went into full-time evan¬ 
gelism for several years before 
becoming pastor in Ashland, Ken¬ 
tucky, Orlando, Florida, and Chat¬ 
tanooga, Tennessee. He has preach¬ 
ed at camp meetings, being recalled 
to Lakeland Campground in Flor¬ 
ida several times. At present he is 
pastor of Chattanooga First 
Church of the Nazarene and chair¬ 
man of the Department of Church 
Schools of the General Board. 

Student Council 

Holds Elections 
Among the opening activities of 

the new school year was the elec¬ 
tion of officers for the classes and 
various campus clubs, under the 
supervision of the Student Coun¬ 
cil. 

The Freshman Class elected as 
its leaders: David Moore, presi¬ 
dent; Bud York, vice-president; 
Patsy Wood, secretary; Fred Cun¬ 
ningham, treasurer; Charlotte Por¬ 
ter, reporter; Jerry Appleby, Stu¬ 
dent Council representative; Dr. 
Franklin Wise, sponsor. 

James Van Hook leads the 
Sophomore Class as president; Ed 
LeJeune, vice-president; Mary 
Helen Lane, secretary; Fat Mercer, 
treasurer; Sharron Marlin, re¬ 
porter; Bob Dixon, Student Coun¬ 
cil representative; Professor Ramon 
Unruh, sponsor. 

Bill Roddy is president of the 
Junior Class; Bob Cook, vice-presi¬ 
dent; Marquita Thomas, secretary; 
Miriam Goodwin, treasurer; Denny 
Hage, Student Council representa¬ 
tive; Mary Beth Elkins, reporter; 
Dr. Charles Childers, sponsor. 

Heading the Senior Class is Bob 
Mitchell, with Phyllis Lobb, vice- 
president; Sylvia Young, secre¬ 
tary; Ray Cowan, treasurer; Ruth 
Shannon, reporter; Melvin Welch, 
Student Council representative; 
Miss Barbara McClain, sponsor. 

Student Council officers were 
elected last year and have been 
working to keep the activities of 
the school going. The president, 
Orval LeJeune, secretary, Dale 
Melton, and sponsor, Dr. H. J. 
Adams, should be congratulated for 
their fine work. Also working on 
the council are: Bess Kirby, Darda 
editor; Mary Jane Still, Trev- 
Echoesi editor; James Staley, 
C.W.A. president; Wendell Poole, 
T.A.A. president; and the class rep¬ 
resentatives. 

(Cont. on p. 4, col. 5) 

CALENDAR 
October 28 Halloween Party 
November 4 F.T.A. Films 

5 Program by 
Clio Society 

11 Program by 
Senior Class 

18 Program by 
Literary Club 

25 Miss McClain’s 
Recital 

December 2 Public Fine Arts 
Recital 

9 Christmas Pro¬ 
gram 

16 Christmas Party 
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TREV-ECHOES 
Official publication, Trevecca Nazarene College, Nashville, Tennessee, published bi¬ 

weekly by the students of Trevecca Nazarene College under the sponsorship of the 
Journalism Class. 

Editor-in-chief Mary Jane Still 
Assistant Editor  Rosalie Gardner 

Business Manager  Dwayne Little 
Assistant Business Manager Billy Joe Richey 
Managing Editor Sharron Marlin 
Editorial Advisor Mrs. K. W. Phillips 
Business Advisor Mr. V. Neil Richardson 
Typist  Jim Martin, Sharon Carter 
Reporters Peggy Carson, Evangeline Crites, Virginia Gray, 

Mary Helen Lane, Nancy Leigh, Sharron Marlin, 
Jeanette Mitchell, Charlotte Porter, Billy Joe 
Richey, Marita Sue Slifer, Gerry Tanner, Fred 
Ward, and Joy Nell Warhurst. 

Photographer  Ray Murphy 
Artist  Danny Fountaine 

“Behold, what manner of love the Father has bestowed upon us, 
that we should be called the sons of God.” 

A Missionary Sends Thanks For Darda 
San Isidro, Matagalpa 
Nicaragua, Central America 
September, 1960 

Dear Mrs. Phillips: 
Recently I received a Darda. I don’t know who was responsible for 

sending it. However, since you are one of the advisors, I will write 
you to express my sincere appreciation. Also please convey my thanks 
to any others who may have had a part in this. 

It was enjoyable to look through, and it brought back many happy 
memories. Of course, the first person I looked for was my niece, 
Patsy Mercer. There were a few others whom I knew, children of 
former pastors. 

The new school year has begun. I trust that it will be a good 
one for both faculty and students. 

The work here is progressing little by little. We covet your prayers, 
for the enemy is ever present to try to hinder the work of the Spirit. 
In the near future we hope to have the church organized, and before 
another year passes to have a church building. 

May God bless you faithful Nazarenes who do your part that/ the 
Gospel may be taken to those in darkness. Thanks for your kindness 
to us missionaries. 

Yours in Him, 
Lesper Heflin 

Twenty-One States 
(Cont. from p. 1, col. 2) 

KENTUCKY: James Martin, 
Hope May, Jo Nell Jennette, Joyce 
Pickens, Steve Riddle, Sara Story, 
Marilyn Baldwin, Gail Rhodes, 
Curtis Lewis, Danny Branham, 
James Whitt, and Marilyn Lillard. 

MISSISSIPPI: Janie Bruckner, 
Shelbia Henderson, Cora Ingram, 
and Sharon Carter. 

NORTH CAROLINA: Arnold 
Johnson, Rena Huggins, Pamela 
Thomas, Mary Pate, James King, 
and Janice Posey. 

SOUTH CAROLINA: Kirk Pat¬ 
terson, Jim Eades, Ann Nalley, 
Elmer Baggett, and Sylvia Ken- 
nington. 

TENNESSEE: Martha Cox, Lynn 
Barnes, David Moore, Jerry Pen¬ 
nington, Charlotte Porter, Larry 
Story, Ruth Woods, Mary Baggett, 
Mary Lynn Fussell, Jerry Holt, 
G. J. Pratt, Patricia Woods, David 
Gray, Mary Ann Horn, Joyce Nave, 
Kathleen Rhyne, Roger Costa, 
Tommy Davis, Virginia Davis, Pa¬ 
tricia Lawson, Raymond Murphy, 
Emily Walls, Charles Savage, Pa¬ 
tricia Sutton, and Kenneth Gil¬ 
lespie. 

VIRGINIA: Robert Cullen, War¬ 
ren Ragland, Betty Harrison, 
Wayne Holsinger, and Thomas 
Matheny. 

WEST VIRGINIA: Sharon Bess, 
Bettie Ratliff, Jerry Chandler, 
Sharon Moncer, Thomas Duncan, 
and Kathy Light. 

The following students are from 
outside the Southeastern Zone: 

Dawn Fletcher, COLORADO; John, 
Darleen, and Patricia Hall, CUBA; 
Trula Corn, IDAHO; Eileen McKee 
and Linda Fleshman, ILLINOIS; 
Linda Leonard, IOWA; Kathryn 
McVey and Beverly McFillen, 
LOUISIANA; Ed Pannell, Jack 
Suits, Philip Farlee, Kay Wills, 
Carol McGee, Audrey Smith, Janet 
McVey, Jim Dyhouse, Fern Moore, 
and Joyce Duncan, INDIANA; 
Sharon Sigler,MARYLAND; James 
Hansen, Jerry Bryant, Jean York, 
Jerry Appleby, and Clarence York, 
MISSOURI; Joyce McMinn, TEX¬ 
AS; Larry Foster, Ellen Gregory, 
Edna Armstrong, Vernon Hender¬ 
son, Marilyn Harbold, Erbin Baum¬ 
gardner, Robert Taylor, and Nancy 
Swafford, OHIO; Donna Harris, 
Charles Keefer, Larry Ries, Gary 
Sansom, and Claire Goodman, 
PENNSYLVANIA. 

Library Has 

New Schedule 
By Marilyn Foskey 

The library staff of Trevecca 
Nazarene College, realizing a great 
responsibility to the student body, 
has made plans for a good year- 
through the 1960-61 school term. 

Under the leadership of Mrs. A. 
B. Mackey, librarian, and Mr. Wil¬ 
liam Jernigan, assistant librarian, 
are the student staff members: 
Doris Lasley, Juanita Geise, Char¬ 
lene Ragsdale, Ray Kohser, and 
Marilyn Foskey. 

The student body is encouraged 
to take advantage of the opportu¬ 
nities for learning in the library. 

In complying with the standards 
of the Southern Association of Sec¬ 
ondary Schools and Colleges, the 
library, which has until October 10 
been open fifty hours each week, 
will increase these hours to ap¬ 
proximately sixty-eight. During 
these hours members of the staff 
will be on duty to assist as usual. 

The revised library schedule is: 

7:30 a.m.-11:00 a.m. Daily ex¬ 
cept Saturday. 

12:00 noon- 9:30 p.m. Monday, 
Tuesday, and Thursday. 

12:00 noon- 7:15 p.m. Wednes¬ 
day 

12:00 noon- 7:30 p.m. Friday. 

8:00 a.m.-12:00 a.m. Saturday 

1:00 p.m.- 4:00 p.m. Saturday 

As with freedom go certain laws, 
so it is also necessary for the 
library to have certain restrictions. 
Reserve books for the classes are 
located behind the check-out desk 
and are classified as one-hour, two- 
hour, two-day, and one-week re¬ 
serves. All reserve books are due 
at 8:00 a.m. of the day they are to 
be returned. 

The one and two-hour books are 
not to be taken from the reading 
room. They carry an overdue fine 
of ten cents for each hour or frac¬ 
tion. Overdue two-day reserves 
carry a fine of ten cents before 
11:00 a.m., and fifteen :ents after¬ 
ward. Overdue one-week reserves 
are five cents per day, and regular 
two-week books have an overdue 
fine of three cents a day. These 
fines are placed on library ma¬ 
terials to encourage prompt re¬ 
turn of the borrowed materials. 
The money received goes into a 
fund for buying books and other 
materials for the library. 

C.W.A. Reports 
By MARTHA GRAY 

During the week-end of October 2, one hundred students 
went into the city of Nashville to hold regular services in the 
thirteen departments of the Christian Workers Association. 
All the services seemed to be especially blessed of the Lord. 
Fifty persons were converted in these services. Among these 
were eight children in the junior class at the colored Sunday 
school. There were other outstanding victories, such as for the 
one who was being held for murder, yet wondrously forgiven 
of her sins as she accepted Christ as her Savior. In addi¬ 
tion to these, nine others received definite spiritual help. How 
true it is that God’s promises are unfailing. We are thankful 
for His blessings upon these services. 

Officers of the Christian Workers Association elected last 
year are: James Staley, president; LeRoy Davis, vice-presi¬ 
dent; Esther Blume, secretary; Yvonne Johnson, follow-up 
secretary; Tom Reid, treasurer; Albert Truesdale, visitation 
chairman; Martha Gray, reporter; Professor K. W. Phillips, 
faculty sponsor. 

Captains and co-captains who will serve for the fall term 
were elected by the Association on October 3. These are stu¬ 
dents who are in charge of the services each week. They 
are dedicated workers with a vision of the task before them. 
Each of them would extend to you a welcome to participate 
in these services each week-end. Following is a list of serv¬ 
ices, captains, co-captains, and a schedule of the time when 
the students leave for each service. 

Effects Of Revival Are Still Felt 

Department Captains Co-Captains Departure Time 

Friday Street 
Service 

LeRoy Davis 
Barbara Medina 

Gene Wiseman 
Joyce Palmer 

4:30 p.m. 

Saturday Street 
Service 

Keith Silvernail 
Brenda Gould 

Roy Ragsdale 
Charlene Ragsdale 

4:30 p.m. 

City Work House 
Men’s Dept. James Spruill Harold Furniss 8:45 a.m. 
Women’s Dept. Esther Blume 

County Work House 

Grace Bright 8:45 a.m. 

Men’s Dept. Bill Nichols Paul Cleckner 9:15 a.m. 
Women’s Dept. 

County Jail 

Yvonne Johnson Ida Vaughn 9:15 a.m. 

Men’s Dept. Jerry Wheeler John Clayton 12:45 p.m. 
Women’s Dept. Mary Jane Still Ellen Gregory 12:45 p.m. 

Colored Sunday 
School 

Barrie Bracken 
Geraldine Tanner 

Tom Reid 
Phyllis Warren 

2:30 p.m. 

Juvenile 
Court 

Albert Truesdale 
Mary Alice McGill 

Douglas Askew 
Sue Ann Beeler 

2:15 p.m. 

General 
Hospital 

Kenneth Heaton 
Evelyn Loyd 

Arnold Johnson 
Phyllis Sark 

1:45 p.m. 

Agee Nursing 
Home 

Emory Garner 
Martha Gray 

Walter White 
Charlotte Porter 

2:15 p.m. 

Grace Nursing 
Home 

Jesse Sims 
Theresa Gunter 

Eldridge Eads 
Miriam Goodwin 

2:15 p.m. 

City Jail Bob Chason Don Henderson 2:45 p.m. 

Tenn. Vocational 
School Gary Jones Bill Rhoades 8:00 a.m. 

Sunday Street 
Service Curtiss Pearson Bob Brim 2:30 p.m. 

One of the highlights at Trevecca 

is the fall revival. Each year, at 
a designated time, a special speaker 
is called to conduct a school re¬ 
vival in conjunction with College 
Hill Church. This year the special 
speaker for services, October 2-9, 
was Dr. Mack Anderson, superin¬ 
tendent of the Georgia District. 
His messages and spirit of help¬ 
fulness were deeply appreciated. 
Many found definite spiritual 
victory. 

The revival is something that 
all anticipate and prepare their 
hearts for. This year a week of 
scheduled prayer was conducted. 

What God can do through prayer 
when one has fervently prepared 
his heart to be in tune with the 
Master was seen. It is yet to be 
learned of the complete results of 
the services. The final harvest 
will be great. Surely, Christian 
young people will endeavor to be 
better Christians as a result of 
this revival. “Our safety margin 
for a Christian life is to stay com 
pletely away from the margin.” 

Sharon Carter is reputed to be 
a good biscuit-maker. We suggest 
that Mr. Klinstiver hire her as chief 
cook as well as bottle washer. 

Student Benefits 
From Blue Cross 

Harold Furniss is an example on 
campus of what the Students’ Blue 
Cross, Blue Shield insurance can 
do. Harold had an appendectomy 
only one week after taking out this 
insurance. 

Blue Shield provides the benefits 
listed by the Tennessee State Medi¬ 
cal Association in its officially ap¬ 
proved surgical schedule. These 
benefits range from $3 to $300 for 
hundreds of operations and for the 
treatment of fractures and disloca¬ 
tions. 

One is entitled to seventy full 

days of hospital care per school 

year, which begins the first day of 

classes in September and ends the 

day before classes begin the fol¬ 
lowing September. As an in-pa¬ 
tient of its member hospitals as a 
non-accident case, one will receive 
a room and board allowance up to 
$10.00 a day. 

In addition, benefits will be pro¬ 
vided for all other necessary serv¬ 
ices and supplies except blood, 
blood plasma, blood derivatives and 
substitutes, and special duty nurs¬ 
ing. 
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"Youth For Kennedy" 

Challenges GOP Club 
The recently formed Youth For 

Kennedy-Johnson Club has chal¬ 
lenged the Youth for Nixon-Lodge 
Club to debate on the issues of 
the presidential campaign. The 
Clio Society is sponsoring these 
events. The committee is made up 
of Dwayne Little, chairman, Bob 
Mitchell, Ray Cowan, and Orval 
LeJeune. Two debates have taken 
place, and three are to follow. They 
are being held during the last half 
of the noon hour, since this prob¬ 
ably allows the majority of stu¬ 
dents to attend. The rules of the 
debate have been set up by the 
sponsoring organization. The final 
debate will be Saturday before the 
election, which is November 8. A 
mock election was held here on 
Monday, October 24. 

Dwayne L. Little, chairman of 
the Trevecca chapter of the Youth 
For Kennedy-Johnson Club, declar¬ 
ed, “We are aware of our present 
position. Certainly there is much 
ground to be gained for our side. 
It is our contention that the youth 
of Trevecca want rapid progress in 
the next administration, and that 
they want our national prestige 
to rise again to its previous high 
level so that our country may lead 
the world for democracy. They do 
not want to risk conservatism in 
such a time of national crisis but 
want to be absolutely positive of 
our safety. More light needs to be 
shed on the present political situa¬ 
tion and the issues of this cam¬ 
paign. We expect the debates to 
enlighten many and to improve our 
position.” 

The chairman stated that all is¬ 
sues were open for discussion, in¬ 
cluding religion. “How can any 
issue of such vital importance to 
all Christians be left out of such 
a debate on a campus such as ours ? 
We are prepared to meet the issue 
squarely, in exactly the same man¬ 
ner as has our candidate, Mr. Ken¬ 
nedy,” he said. 

Thus far the Youth For Ken¬ 
nedy-Johnson Club has passed out 
bumper stickers, campaign but¬ 
tons, and various types of litera¬ 
ture. An intensified drive for mem¬ 
bers will be carried on until elec¬ 
tion day, November 8. Campaign 
signs will be posted and new infor¬ 
mation concerning the campaign 
will be distributed. 

COLLEGE BOOK STORE 
x/i Discount on 

Any Sheaffer Item 

Above $2.00 

GREER’S 
RESTAURANT 

HONEST 
Charcoal Steaks 

407 Murfreesboro Road 

Miss McClain 

Goes West On 

Summer Trip 
On August 2, 1960, Miss Barbara 

McClain, music professor at Tre¬ 
vecca, accompanied by her aunt, 
Miss Constance Spruce, and her 
mother, Mrs. C. S. McClain, began 
an extensive and fascinating trip 
to the West. 

Previous to this trip, Miss Mc¬ 
Clain taught one session of sum¬ 
mer school and attended the Gen¬ 
eral Assembly in Kansas City, Mis¬ 
souri. She stated that the General 
Assembly was “one of the best.” 
She mentioned her particular pride 
in the Trevecca choir. Others at 
the assembly also noticed its out¬ 
standing quality. 

After the assembly, Miss Me- \ 
Clain returned to her home in 
Kankakee, Illinois; from there she 
and her traveling companions made 
their way to the desert plains. 

Upon arriving in the West, the 
three of them visited Los Angeles 
and San Francisco, California; 
Santa Fe, Albuquerque, and Las 
Vegas, New Mexico; and Denver 
and Colorado Springs, Colorado. 
They visited five national parks: 
Grand Canyon, Brass Canyon, Zion 
National Park, Sequoia National 
Park, and the Garden of the Gods. 
They also visited Hoover Dam, the 
Painted Desert, and the Petrified 
Forest. In Salt Lake City they 
toured the Mormon Temple and 
viewed in awe the Great Salt Lake. 
While in California they spent two 
nights in a women’s dormitory at 
Pasadena College. 

Throughout the entire summer, 
Miss McClain said that they drove 
approximately ten thousand miles. 
When asked her feeling concerning 
the trip, she replied that it was “a 
wonderful trip, one which we en¬ 
joyed very much.” 

D.C.’s Are Chosen 
There is a small group of select¬ 

ed students at Trevecca that many 
do not know about. These are the 
dormitory counselors who are 
chosen by the head residents. The 
counselors are selected to repre¬ 
sent their dormitories in various 
committee and planning meetings. 
Another aspect of their job would 
be to give guidance to the stu¬ 
dents at any needed time, and to 
give any needed assistance to the 
head resident. 

Chosen this year to represent 
McKay Hall are Sylvia Young and 
Karen Cox; Gibbs Hall, Martha 
Gray; Smith Hall, Carol Allen. Sue 
Ann Beeler is the high school rep¬ 
resentative for Hardy Hall. The 
other appointed counselors for 
Hardy Hall are Anita Hamilton, 
Betty McKay, Theresa Gunter and 
Mary Lou Tiemann. 

Tidwell has four counselors: Le- 
Roy Davis, Douglas Askew, Dale 
Melton and James Van Hook. 

HALL BROS. TEXACO 

SERVICE 
337 Murfreesboro Road 
Nashville 10, Tennessee 

Phone AL 6-9350 

How Halloween Began 

We are living in a fast-moving 

world. It is rapidly changing right 

before our eyes. As style, ideas 

and customs change, so do our 

holidays. It may be surprising to 

know the origin of some of our 

holidays. 

For example, let us look at the 

holiday, Halloween. Everyone is 

very familiar with this old holiday 

but perhaps not everyone is fa¬ 

miliar with its origin. Halloween, 

like many of our other holidays, 

was founded on religious principles. 

The earliest celebration of this 
holiday was known as Vigil of 
Halloween or All Saints’ Day. Pope 
Gregory III designated this day as 
“feast day.” Gregory IV let this 
be a feast to honor all the saints. 
As time elapsed it was thought of 
as the end of summer and prepa¬ 
ration for winter. 

The pranks of Halloween were 
common in rural areas of Ireland 
and Great Britain. It was the 
ninteenth century before the pranks 
of Halloween were known in the 
United States. 

Tops On Tests 
(Cont. from p. 1, col. 2) 

Charlotte Porter, a major in bi¬ 

ology, is from Oak Ridge, Tennes¬ 

see. She received a scholarship 

from the Oak Ridge Education 

Association to aid in her college 

education. It has been her ambition 

to attend Trevecca since she was 

nine years of age. Charlotte plans 

to teach biology in college. 

Michael Golden, a resident of 
Shawmut, Alabama, is majoring in 
religion. He plans to go into the 
ministry upon graduation. He re¬ 
ceived a national merit scholarship 
when he graduated from high 
school. 

James Lasley, a major in reli¬ 
gion, certainly knows his Bible. 
He and his wife, Doris, live in the 
Trevecca Trailer Court. He plans 
to enter the ministry upon gradua¬ 
tion. 

Samuel Tinsley, also a major 
in religion, comes from Oakdale 
Christian High School in Ken¬ 
tucky. He received a scholarship 
from the Youth Conference Or¬ 
ganization there. He is now as¬ 
sistant pastor of the Free Method¬ 
ist Church here in Nashville. 

MODERN CLEANERS 
574 Murfreesboro Road 

“Our best advertisement 
is in the bag.” 

Alma and Tom Howard 

WALDRUM'S 
Your 

REXALL 
Store 

“A good drug store” 

Phone AL 6-2654 
616 Murfreesboro Road 

Youth For Nixon" 
Club Organized 

During the summer months un¬ 

der the leadership of Wendell 

Poole, a Youth For Nixon-Lodge 

Club emerged at Trevecca. The 

principal concern of this club is to 

do all that is possible to aid in 

the election of Richard Nixon as 

the next president of the United 

States. At the present time the 

club has two hundred seventy-five 

members. 

The club has a full agenda be¬ 

tween now and election day. There 

are several rallies scheduled. At 

one of these rallies there will be 

a speech by one of the officers of 

the local Nixon-Lodge Headquar¬ 
ters in Nashville. Also, a film has 
been shown concerning Mr. Nix¬ 
on’s tour of South America. The 
organization was assigned a cer¬ 
tain section of Nashville in which 
to give out stickers in the Giant 
Sticker Crusade. On October 8, 
twelve hundred stickers were given 
out. Individual Nixon-Lodge but¬ 
tons and stickers can be obtained 
from Wendell or one of his aides. 

There is much concern about the 
presidential election. There is not 
only concern in our own country, 
but the election is being watched 
closely by the entire world. Our 
future may be determined by the 
outcome of this election. It could 
very well determine the future of 
other countries also. If you have 
not been very interested in this 
election, get the facts and back 
your candidate. You owe it to your¬ 
self as a young citizen to take 
an active part in this election. 

Shearing Barber 
Shop 

626 Murfreesboro Road 

The members of the Student Council are: Orval LeJeune, president; Bob Dixon, Sophomore Class repre¬ 
sentative; Mary Jane Still, TREV-EC HOES editor; Wendell Poole, T.A.A. president; Beverly Donegan, high 
school representative; Denny Hage, Junior Class representative; Jerry Appleby, Freshman Class represen¬ 
tative; Melvin Welch, Senior Class representative; Dale Melton, secretary; and Jim Staley, C.W.A. presi¬ 
dent. Others not present are: Bess Kirby, DARDA editor; Henry Staggs, high school representative; and 
Dr. Homer J. Adams, faculty sponsor. 
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Chatter Sex 
by | 

i 

Earl Frye j 
f 
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The football season has finally gotten under way. Enthusiasm is 
running high. Spirits were up as the fans turned out to back their 
teams for the opening game. This was an inspiring sight to the sports 
enthusiast. When the fellows play their hardest they deserve good 
support. If they do not get this support it takes something out of the 
game. So, students, support your team. 

If you have not been coming to the games, come on out; pick a 
team and let’s GO-GO-GO in athletics this year. 

There have been many questions regarding the qualifications of 
earning a letter at Trevecca. According to the Trevecca Athletic Asso¬ 
ciation program and its constitution, in order to earn a letter one must: 
participate in two sports, playing at least three-fourths of the games; 
maintain a C average; and pay T.A.A. dues all three quarters. 

There is a Trev-Echoes suggestion box in the lobby of the McClurkan 
building. If any sports fans have questions pertaining to the athletic 
program at Trevecca, please drop a note in this box, and they will be 
answered in the next Chatter Box. 

Here are the 1960 football predictions: Alphas (experience and 
speed), Betas (weight and fair speed), Deltas (speed, but light). 

Football schedule for 1960, subject to change by the T. A. A. Council: 

October 13 Beta vs. Alpha 15 Beta vs. Delta 
18 Alpha vs. Delta 17 Alpha vs. Delta 
20 Delta vs. Beta 22 Beta vs. Alpha 
25 Alpha vs. Beta 26 Delta vs. Beta 
27 Delta vs. Alpha 29 Delta vs. Alpha 

November 1 Beta vs. Delta December 1 Alpha vs. Beta 
November 3 Alpha vs. Delta 6 Beta vs. Delta 

5 Beta vs. Alpha December 8 All-Stars vs. 
8 Delta vs. Beta Champions 

10 Delta vs. Alpha 10 Alumni vs. 
12 Alpha vs. Beta All-Stars 

MERCURY MOTEL 
411 MURFREESBORO 

Nearest to College Restaurant Adjoining Nashville’s Newest 

THIRD CHURCH 
of the 

NAZARENE 
Call AL 5-1051 for 

transportation 
Pastor: Rev. Gordon V. Woods 

GRACE NAZARENE CHURCH 
2518 Gallatin Rd. Rt. 31 E. 

A warm welcome awaits Trevecca students to our 

Sunday School - 9:30 A.M.—College class 
Morning Worship -10:45 A.M. 

NYPS 6:30 P.M. Evening Worship 7:30 P.M. 
A Group for Students 

REV. GEORGE SCUTT, Pastor 

WEE WASH-IT 
Quick Service Laundry 

90 Min. Fluff Dry-Folded 
1 Day Shirt-Dry Clean Service 

628 Murfreesboro Road 

Betas Edge Alphas 22-20 
With Jimmy Stocks calling the 

signals at quarterback, the Betas 
won their first game over the 
Alphas in three years. 

The Alphas scored a touchdown 
only three minutes after the start¬ 
ing whistle of this first game of 
the season as Bob Cook passed 
eight yards to Vernon Henderson. 
Then Cook passed to Henderson for 
the P.A.T. to make the score 8 
to 0. 

At the beginning of the second 
quarter with the Alphas in charge 
of the ball, Bob Cook sneaked over 
from the 4-yard line to tally an¬ 
other score for the Alphas. The 
P.A.T. was incomplete. Near the 
end of the second quarter, as the 
Betas marched up field, Tom Davis 
broke loose, and Jim Stocks hit 
him with a 30-yard pass for the 
first Beta score. Stocks passed to 
Wyatt Dodd for the P.A.T. to make 
the score 14-8. 

During the third quarter the 
Betas picked up where they left 
off at the second half, as Stocks 
passed five yards to Roger Costa 
for the touchdown, thus tying the 

You Can Always 
Tell A “Greenie” 

These are some of the typical 
freshman questions: 

“What does orientation mean?” 
“What’s this building called Tid¬ 

well ?” 
“What’s the blue book deal?” 
“What is a cafeteria service?” 
“Do we go to chapel every day?” 
“Do we have to eat in the cafe¬ 

teria ? ” 

game at 14-14. The extra point 
attempt failed. 

Midway through the fourth quar¬ 
ter, the Betas hit pay dirt again 
as Stocks passed five yards to Tom 
Davis for another T.D. Stocks com¬ 
pleted a two-yard pass to Costa 
for the P.A.T. With the crack of 
the gun ending the game, the Al¬ 
phas scored. A1 Wood caught Cook’s 
pass, leaving the Alphas only two 
points from a tie. With tension and 
excitement mounting, the Beta de¬ 
fense held strong as Gerald Woods 
and Morton Estep stopped Bob 
Cook in the extra point attempt, 
giving the Betas a 22-20 victory 
over the Alphas. 

Vernon Henderson gains yardage for Alphas on right end sweep as 
the Alphas lose to Betas 22-20. 

First Church of the Nazarene 
510 WOODLAND ST. 

College Classes in Sunday School 
College Youth Group—6:00 

A Place To Serve 

Make This Your Church Home While in 
Trevecca 

Dr. W. M. Greathouse, Pastor 

COLLEGE HILL 
CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 

The Friendly Church with the Full Gospel 

Sunday School 9:45 

Morning Worship 10:45 

N.Y.P.S. 6:30 Wednesday Evening 7:30 
Rev. T. E. Jones, Pastor 

"Autumn Leaves" Is 
Freshman-Sophomore 
Banquet Theme 

“Autumn Leaves” was the theme 
of the Freshman-Sophomore Ban¬ 
quet, the climax of the Freshman 
Recognition Week of 1960, on 
Saturday, October 1. As the fresh¬ 
men and sophomores gathered in 
the atmosphere of autumn, Miss 
Barbara McClain, pianist, played 
appropriate seasonal songs. 

The invocation was given by 
Mrs. Homer J. Admas. James Van 
Hook, sophomore president, pre¬ 
sented a welcome, with David 
Moore, freshman president, giving 
a response. A vocal music program 
was presented with Ed Allred 
singing “Autumn Leaves,” and a 
ladies’ trio, composed of Barbara 
Medina, Patsy Wood, and Charlotte 
Porter, singing “Beautiful Dream¬ 
er.” The special speaker for the 
evening wras Dr. Homer J. Adams. 
After the meal was completed, the 
benediction was given by Profes¬ 
sor Ramon Uhruh, Sophomore 
Class sponsor. 

CLUB OFFICERS 
ARE ELECTED 

(Cont. from, p. 1, col. 5) 

Music Club: Ed Allred, presi¬ 
dent; Doug Askew, vice presi- 
Marita Slifer, secretary; Sharron 
Norrick, treasurer; Janice Hay, re¬ 
porter; Miss Barbara McClain, 
sponsor. 

Ministerial Association: James 
Spruill, president; LeRoy Davis, 
vice-president; Everett Robertson, 
secretary; Carol Allison, treasurer; 
Benny Bryan, reporter; Professor 
Leon Chambers, sponsor. 

Literary Club: Barbara Greer, 
president; Carol Light, vice presi¬ 
dent; Joy Nell Warhurst, secre¬ 
tary; Sylvia Young, treasurer; 
Marilyn Foskey, reporter; Miss 
Amy L. Person, sponsor. 

Future Teachers Association: 
Esther Blume, president; Barbara 
Williams, vice president; Sandy 
Nedrow, secretary; Margie Cham¬ 
bers, treasurer; Professor William 
Howick, sponsor. 

Clio Society: Don Pitzer, presi¬ 
dent; Duane Houston, vice presi¬ 
dent; Ida Vaughn, secretary; Ray 
Cowan, treasurer; Bob Mitchell, re¬ 
porter; Dr. Homer J. Adams, 
sponsor. 

Science Club: Walter White, 
president; Kenneth Hemmerly, vice 
president; Pat Hall, secretary; 
Roger Costa, treasurer; Carol 
Young, reporter; Professor John 
Dix, sponsor. 

Speech Club: Ann Fleming, pres¬ 
ident; Judith Parrish, vice presi¬ 
dent; Erin Clayton, secretary; 
Sharron Marlin, reporter; Mrs. 
Mabel Greene, sponsor. 

IMMANUEL 
Church of the Nazarene 

3315 Charlotte Avenue 
We welcome all Trevecca stu¬ 

dents. 
Church School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 10:50 a.m. 
NYPS  6:15 p.m. 
Evening Worship 7:00 p.m. 

Rev. J. H. Deal, Pastor 


